Dr. John K. Woodhull, Coronado Bank Bldg., Coronado, California.

Dear Doctor John Kes

Please do not feel that because I failed to answer your two fine congratulatory messages that I appreciated any the less your greetings and kind words. It was awfully good to hear from you, but since I had the management of the Big Six play-off, the Missouri Valley play-off, the Western play-off and the National Championship game, in addition to my coaching duties and my administrative work, I failed to promptly answer your greetings.

In running through my files I find many communications that I should have answered, and an doing them gradually.

I am indeed happy that everything is fine with you and that practice is improving. I trust a few days for golf makes the Woodhull's very contented with Southern California. I see a number of your good friends at the Country Club and I tell them that I have heard from you and that you would like to be remembered to all of your good friends. A great number of people mentioned to me that they took treatments from you but since you have gone they rather neglected the treatments that they had had heretofore.

My kindest regards and best wishes to your good family.

Cordially yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Baskethall Coach.

FCA LAH